



Ken Clarke

Assistant Director: Finance, Audit & Information Governance

Darby House Lawn Central Town Centre Telford Shropshire TF3 4JA

Mr G. Cohen request-191324-8de4c413@whatdotheyknow.com

 Contact:
 Sarah Daffern
 Telephone:
 (01952) 382537
 Fax:
 (01952) 383991

 Your Ref:
 TWC-28516
 Date:
 6th January 2014

Dear Mr Cohen,

### Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 2000 - Information Request -TWC-28516

Further to your recent request, we are pleased to be able to provide you with the information you require, see below.

1. Do you have any block contracts for Residential Care homes &/Or Respite Care? If yes, please advise how many Residential Care homes you have.

# Telford & Wrekin Council has 1 block contract for residential services. We have 1 residential home

2. How many beds are under Block Contracts?

#### 7 beds are under block contracts for the Mental Health Rehabilitation Service

3. How much are these contracts worth?

#### These contracts are worth £223,762.00

4.Do you use an IT system to maximise the effectiveness of these contracts? If the answer is yes, please provide details of who you have the contract with.

#### Telford & Wrekin Council does not use an IT system for this purpose.

5. When are these contracts in place till?

# These contracts are currently being re-tendered for the period up to 2017

6. Who is the Head Of Commissioning dealing with these contracts?

## Kit Roberts - Interim Service Delivery Manager - Commissioning

If you are not happy with the information you have received, you have the right to appeal. Please send us the reasons for your appeal to the above address and mark for the attention of Information Governance, Freedom of Information – Appeal on or before 06/04/2014

Please remember to quote the above reference number in all related correspondence.

If you are not happy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint about the service you have received, please write to: Customer Quality Manager, Freedom of Information – Complaint, and send it to the address above. Alternatively you can email your complaint to us at <a href="mailto:complaints@telford.gov.uk">complaints@telford.gov.uk</a>, remembering to quote the above reference number.

In the meantime, if you have any other queries then please do not hesitate to contact us, details above.

Yours sincerely,

Sarah Daffern
Information Governance